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Briefing for Essex HOSC on proposed End of Life Case Management and Co-ordination Service

Our intention is to commission an integrated case management and co-ordination service for patients being cared for during the end of life phase.   It will deliver an increased quality of care and capacity to meet the needs of patients identified as being in the final 6 months of life, or requiring complex case management for a life-limiting condition, enabling people to be cared for within the setting of their choice.  

The proposal is that the service will be provided by the same teams - the main difference being that there will be a case manager to co-ordinate the care.   

 

At the moment there is no single point of access, it can be very confusing and distressing for patients, carers and their families to know what services are available and how to access them.  Feedback has demonstrated that having a case manager would be beneficial for all concerned, ensuring continuity of care and a co-ordinated service.  

 

The proposal has been developed in line with the Department of Health document ‘Transforming End of Life Care’, the ‘Quality markers and measures for end of life care’ and the East of England NHS Next Stage Review – End of Life Clinical Workstream’.   It is similar to the Marie Curie Delivering Choice (MCDC) Model which is being adopted in other parts of the East of England.  

 

The proposal was explicit in the PCT’s 5 year strategic plan, for which there was a very thorough engagement process earlier this year and which received very positive support.  The response from Southend Council’s Overview & Scrutiny Committee to the strategic plan particularly mentioned that it welcomed our proposals for the End of Life Care strategy.  They agreed with the high priority attached to giving patients, their families and carers more support to enable them to make choices about their place of death, which accorded with the importance that they attach to providing palliative care. 

 

Discussions have been held with the South East Essex Palliative Care Network, which highlighted the need to streamline services and improve co-ordination across the patch.  The palliative care user group commented that it was often difficult to know who to contact as roles were duplicated and confusing.  The proposed service model would address these problems.    

 

Workshops were held in November 2008, which were hosted by Fair Haven Hospice (our local hospice).  These workshops were attended by over 50 people across health and social care services.  The feedback from these workshops was used while developing this proposal.  Additionally, the Essex Palliative Supportive and End of Life Network Board facilitated a Stakeholder Day in March 2009, which was chaired by Dr. Graham Tosh from Southend Hospital.  

 

The initial scoping was done with the local end of life network, which includes the Fair Haven Hospice, Southend Hospital and the community nursing teams.  These proposals are fully supported by the local end of life network.  

 

Work will continue with stakeholder groups (such as carers’ groups) during the process of finalising the service specification.   There will be user/carer representation on the project team developed to deliver this project.  

Ashley King

Commissioning manager for Vulnerable Adults and Long Term Conditions
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